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Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine

Monday 30th October 2023
Present:

Miss R.A. Henry – Dean
         Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies – Vice Dean

Douzeniers:
Mr O.C.E. Brock, Mr N.J. Leale, Miss V.J. Robinson, Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr A. Quevatre, Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P. van der Tang, Mr G. Collins, Mr J.E. Bond, Mr J.H. Niles, Mrs. A.B. Setters
Constables:

Mr R.A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu cw 
Parish Secretaries: 
Mrs N. Gill, Mrs D.R. Breton 
Apologies:
Mr R.E. Digard
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th September 2023 were approved by the Douzaine.
2. Matters arising:
· Hougue Jehannet.  The road closure did not progress to Court.  The last communication from the Crown Advocate was to do nothing at all until such time as they contact us again. It is now going back to Court the second week of November.  The Douzaine were invited to a meeting at the Electricity Board’s offices.
· Barneville-Carteret.  The two people who contacted on email were not so keen in being involved and no further interest has been shown.
· Bordeaux Corner.  RAL met with Traffic and Highways who had produced a set of plans showing a painted line from the cottage to the slipway and the lines in the middle of the road being pushed over towards the land side.  Traffic & Highways are now waiting for Signs & Lines to implement this.
3. Bornements - there were four and these were approved.
4. Hedge/Stream inspections
These have taken place.
5. Parish Working Group
JS said the meeting for 2nd November 2023 had been cancelled and the next meeting will be 30th November.
6. Church Management Board/Parish Elections
AQ and JHN were re-elected on to the Church Management Board, JS proposed and TA seconded.  There are six candidates for the four seats of Douzenier.  It has been intimated that there may be a deferred election on 15th November which seven electors can ask for but they have to be on the electoral roll of the Vale.  The two new candidates are Martyn Torode and Oliver Goddard.
7. Remembrance Service – 12th November 2023
The service starts at 10 am. Beverley Herve, Minister at the Vale Church will lead the service and pupils from St Sampsons have been asked to play the hymns and National anthem with JEB offering to play the bugle.  JHN asked if the war memorial had been cleaned and RAL said that someone has been appointed to clean and repoint it but this would not be completed in time for the service.
8. Playground
An inspection was supposed to be carried out on 23rd October but the UK contractor has let us down.  A local contractor has now been appointed to prepare the site which is still open at present but will be fenced off and closed to the public when the work commences.
9. Correspondence – St Sampson’s High Presentation Evening 23rd November

An invite has been received to the annual presentation evening. ABS is already attending and PVDT hopes to go along also, as well as WC and wife if they are free.
10. Any Other Business
· A parishioner would like the dinghy on the Bridge moved southwards so that two more containers can be added to the raised area preventing cars from parking there.  The Douzaine is happy to pay for a Hiab to move the dinghy.
· The building by Fort Doyle has become dangerous with slates being blown off the roof. We have no way to contact the owners as they live overseas.  It was suggested we contact Health & Safety who could erect some barriers around the area.
· Digimap were going to look into providing us with a mobile app giving fuller details              of the land areas we need to inspect for hedges and streams.

· Guernsey Prison wants to invite two to three Douzeniers from each parish to attend a workshop at the prison.  
The Meeting closed with the Benediction at 7.40 pm.
